A delegation from Pakistan Navy War College visits IMCTC
headquarters
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Riyadh, 27-02-2024

The Secretary General of the Islamic Military Counter-Terrorism Coalition,
Maj. Gen. Mohammed bin Saeed Al-Moghedi received today a delegation from
Pakistan Navy War College.

The visiting delegation was briefed on IMCTC’s achievements across its
counterterrorism four domains: ideology, communications, counter-terrorist
financing, and military.

The visit comes as part of the joint work between IMCTC and its member
countries to strengthen cooperation, coordination, exchange information and
expertise between member countries.

The Pakistani delegation commended IMCTC's efforts and its role in
coordinating and unifying IMCTC member countries’ efforts across ideology,
communications, counter-terrorist financing, and military domains.

The visit i1s an extension of previous visits aimed at deepening the
partnership, exchange of expertise and knowledge between the Islamic
Republic of Pakistan and IMCTC for countering terrorist groups, rejection of
violence, extremism, promotion of peace and security.




It is worth noting that the Islamic Republic of Pakistan is an IMCTC Member
State.




